 Town of Goshen Council Meeting 

Goshen Town Hall
December 8, 2020
 Town Board Meeting       7:00 PM
A.               Pledge of Allegiance- Randy Thomas
B.                Prayer – Charles Pipkin
C.                Disclosures- N/A
D.                Public Input/ Reports (Limited to three minutes) Non-Agenda Items – N/A

**please note that some agenda items are out of order**
1. Approval of Minutes: Charles approves, Lindsay seconds, all in favor. 
3.         MAG- Master Plan-
MAG came and discussed our master plan with us, and getting the P/Z and council together to have training and discuss the information needed to move forward in update the Master Plan for Goshen. He mentioned there is a lot of gaps in our zoning/definitions that get to be filled in and completed as well as need to look over the maps and drawings for Goshen. Also they mentioned that getting together and discussing, with some citizens’ input about what they feel is ‘Rural’ feel for Goshen and future of the town would be a huge assistance to this plan being formulated to support the citizens and the growth that is happening around the town in several areas. They gave some ‘homework’ to the council and P/Z who attended to take pictures or list a few things that are good fitting for Goshen with the zones that are on the lines of what they want to keep for Goshen. Further discussion was had on details of this, and examples. 

MAG will come back in mid January to have the meeting and go over the plan. Also, they noted to have a copy of the plan to be updated and copies of ordinances digitally.

4. Sunrise 
Jesse Ralphs spoke to everyone in attendance about the CDBG grant that has taken place, and also another we can apply for, and then filled in that they will get to prioritize issues, which are tank measurements, a second distribution and fire flow throughout the system. As of right now, the State says we are maxed out on our capacity for storage (culinary water). The SCADA system we are currently working on is a top priority. Eventually we will need another well source. We have a lot of water at the Spring, but no way of proving the amount to the state, the SCADA will solve this issue and put us further in compliance. 
USDA Rural Development Agency and PER / Environmental Report will need about 30k upfront to cover costs for these when these come up.

Jason (sunrise) talked about the PER report, he presented options like replace pipe and getting SCADA components, replacing old fire hydrants, half a mil for storage tank, and 3.8 million for project costs.  He noted that the Rural Development package would be 20-30% of grant get rates and funding rates, 30% being consistent on most who apply. (25% grant, 75% loan) and each residents water bill would raise to sixty four (average) per bill, not base, total bill. (This is working in all the funding and making sure we as a town are doing our parts to help pay for the loans for the water system updating). 

This looks like a Spring/Summer 2022 (10month project) for water lines. This demonstration of the funding that Jason had found led Charles to ask if they could vote or move forward with that submission. (This will be later discussed as the council is not prepared to make such moves yet). 

Ben (Sunrise), did also speak and talk about the already funded CDBG grant that we have been rewarded (250k) and this will do the tank site fix the issue from the culinary tank and secondary cemetery tank (cross connection happening needing to be fixed, needs a gap for safety), as well as the Spring site contamination safety and gaps for safety as well. This will also modify the spring tunnel and pipe better seal off of tunnel and potentially collect more water at the front of the tunnel as well as measuring the capacity of flow into town and the overflow. 

We need to make sure that we look at/into easements and or purchase the property if need be around the spring site for safety reasons. They will work on submission of plans within the next couple of weeks and then start the project officially by next spring (2021).
2. Sherriff Update-
Deputy Peterson, (on the phone via speaker), gave an update about calls in Goshen. In November we had a total of 51 calls in Goshen, of them are 29-patrols, 8-traffic stops, 35-burglaries, 4-911 calls.  Detective Morgan is working on the investigation on the burglaries and the suspects and are aware there may be more, if any information is had, please get in contact with Utah County Sheriffs Department. The deputy is looking in to doing a graph for these stats from previous months, as well as the dogs’ at large calls etc. If you have dogs at large call animal control on the non emergency line. 
5. P/Z Term Limits- 
Discussion about the chair seat currently occupied by Charles Pipkin, is now up, his one year term is served. They will need to look into the ordinance and make any/all changes that arise to appoint a new chair for planning and zoning commission. Noted that Wyatt was voted as vice chair and they will look into that. Meet again to discuss the ordinance since there seems to be a miss-wording in there leading the council member to always be chairman. 
6. Fire Department Budget-

Blaine Coombs (on the phone via speaker), collected $14,531.00 from the state for fire fighting, this gets to be amended to the department budget. As well as around $3,000.00 from the county that he wants to just be allotted for the general budget for the town. Charles motions in favor, Lindsay seconds, all in favor.

Also noted due to COVID the department’s annual Christmas Party will be cancelled.

7. Council Updates-
Steven- Cemetery has the final plot plan done, indexing what there/vs. not there. Temporary stakes in place labeling plots/blocks and will be replaced by more permanent stakes.

Discussion to form a committee with chair etc on a voluntary basis is something in review, or possible in the future as this goes on. They are making lots of headway with this project and very encouraging to have this be taken care of.

Steven- Dominion approached him again, held a meeting with him to discuss a natural gas line coming to Goshen. It is already in the works in Eureka. They would bring it to here easily. Utah passed a house bill fund to be taken to rural areas in Utah to assist with payment for supply. They will just need 50-70% of community to say that they would use the service and connect to the service even one appliance. Free of charge to each resident, there would only be the price of switching an appliance over from propane to natural gas, (very minimal price wise). More details to come in the future, nothing set. Open houses will be held by them when they are ready. 
F.         Adjournment- Charles motions, all in favor.
Attendance: Steven and Jenny Staheli, Sammy Steinfeldt, Charles Pipkin, Randy Thomas, Gregg Jasperson, Magen Carlisle, Rachel Pena, Lindsay Farnsworth, Coy Morgan, Sunrise (Jesse, Jason, and Ben), MAG (Bob and Amber), Blaine Coombs (phone), Deputy Peterson (phone), Glen and Sherry Evans, 
